Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Construction Industry Licensing Board has declined to rule on the petition for declaratory statement filed by Steven M. Weaver on April 02, 2018. The following is a summary of the agency’s declination of the petition:
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 44, No. 87, of the May 3, 2018, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner asks the Board for Clarification of subsection 489.105(3), Fla. Stat., specifically whether certain license holders are allowed to provide construction management in the context of Declaratory Statement DS 2011-082, and Chapters 471, 475, and 481, Fla. Stat. It is the Board’s opinion that Petitioner’s petition is vague and does not state a particular set of circumstances to which the statute in question would apply as required by s. 120.565, Fla. Stat., and appears to apply to past behavior and the conduct of a third party. The Board does not have jurisdiction over chapters 471, 475, and 481, Fla. Stat., nor the Florida Real Estate Commission, the Florida Board of Architecture and Interior Design, or the Florida Board of Engineering. The Board’s Order, filed on June 29, 2018, declines to issue a declaratory statement in this matter.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contracting: Daniel Biggins, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399-1039, (850)487-1395, or by electronic mail – Donald.Shaw@myfloridalicense.com.
